[bookmark: _GoBack]CHS Band & Color guard General Booster Club Meeting
October 10, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 pm by Deb Hernandez, President. 

Members Present:  Deb Hernandez, Renee Mock, Ellen Meinen, Veronica Butler, Marissa Groeneveld, Jeannette Freeman, Sara Pae, Angela Uthegrove, Leslie Collins, and Erica Yu.

Approval of September 2016 Minutes- Corrections to the minutes include adding Sara Pae and Leslie Collins to the members present.  Motion was made by Ellen Meinen to approve the minutes with corrections and seconded by Marissa Groeneveld.   Unanimous vote was cast; motion carried.  Minutes were approved with corrections as written.

Officer Reports-
1. President- Deb Hernandez
Volunteer tab was added to the band website as requested from September meeting.  Would like to eventually use a common general email contact address instead of individual addresses for security reasons.


2. Vice-Presidents- Marissa Groeneveld
Thanked all the directors for allowing access to Charms for parent emails in order to capture additional potential volunteers.  2 new volunteers were added. Discussion was opened up for ideas on how to make volunteering as chaperones more appealing.  Action:  Look into possibly adjusting the hours, adding some sort of incentive? Deb Hernandez to ask Mr. Galloway about student/adult chaperone ratio.   Marissa Groeneveld to find out how many times communication can go out to the parents via a mass email.  Maybe 2 times per month with upcoming needs?
Mums-  Gross sales $9246/$2436 expenses.  Net profit $6810.  Sold 170 units. Thank you to all mum moms for their hard work.  Looking for someone to head up Mums next year.  Possible Spring mum/garter training workshop for those interested.  Can not continue the tradition if there are no volunteer base.

	Ellen Meinen reported for Color Guard-  Guard is working hard.  The show is 	looking good.  There are some issues with the uniforms coming apart.

3. Secretary- Renee Mock; Please sign in for the attendance record.

4. Treasurer- Deb Hernandez reported for Lisa Barber
$1000 deposit for the Spring Banquet has been paid to Safari Texas
Booster Store sales deposited $895 for sales incurred during Parent Night and the Homecoming game.  Expenses of approximately $2100 were paid to Guard Techs and clinician.  $9246.75 was deposited for mum sales/ $2435.95 expenses net  $6810.80. 


Committee Reports-
1. Membership- Deb Hernandez
No Report 

2. Volunteers
· Game Day Meals- Veronica Butler
      Going well.  Veronica is slowly transitioning to take over Angie Pfeiffer's        	responsibilities for next year.  Looking for someone to take over Veronica's 	position of volunteers.  

·  Drinks- Deb Hernandez reported for Martin Burgos
 Need help to ice down drinks for Thursday night's game.  Drinks to be iced down at 1:30 at school.  Competition drinks will be iced down the night before. Martin has a signup genius he is using for this.

·  Pit Crew- Deb Hernandez
 Things are moving along pretty well.  Prop help will be needed this Wednesday, Thursday, and Saturday.  Karen Burgos will be heading up Pit Crew volunteers and will be sending out a signup genius. 
\
·  Booster Store- Sara Pae
	There have been requests for youth sized shirts for younger siblings as well as 	specialty sized xxl and xxxl shirts.  Possibly look into purchasing for next year?  	Might 	be too late for this year?  Action:  Deb Hernandez to ask Mr. Galloway if it 	is ok to sell items at Band Night? 

·  Spirit Nights- Deb Hernandez reported for Heather and David Staples
Upcoming Spirit Night- 10/18 Chuy's

· Band Night- Deb Hernandez
10/12 CHS to perform at 7:30 pm. Students need to be at the band hall at 5:45 pm.

· Lone Star Preview- Deb Hernandez
10/15 Practice will be at Mercer at 10:00 am.  Band will depart from Mercer at 11:45.  Performance will be at 3:30 pm.

·  Hosting UIL Contest 10/25 
warm up at 8:40 pm, performance at 9:15 pm.  
Many volunteers will be needed- 15 to monitor time, ticket sales, hospitality, pluming/Altoids, prop help set up at 8:00 pm.

·  Hosting Phase 1 All-Region Band Auditions 11/28.  We will be selling concessions.

      3.  Communications/Newsletter- Deb Hernandez
           Changes are being made to the website to make it easier to navigate

      4.  Historian- Deb Hernandez reported for Monique Vo
	Monique Vo is doing a great job taking photos and videos of the band/guard and      	uploading them to the band website. She does need help at Band Night and 	Lone Star Preview as she will be unable to attend.

       5. Publicity- Deb Hernandez
	Band info was on the marque.  There was a write up in The Star newspaper 	regarding the band.

Unfinished Business- None

Tabled Items from Prior Meeting
Adoption of the 2016-2017 Budget tabled again due to lack of quorum and changes to be made.

New Business- None

Color Guard Report- see VP report above 

Director’s Report- Ms. Collins
-  Schedule changes for this week's events have been posted on the band 		   website
-  Upcoming events: Region Orchestra Auditions, Region Band Auditions
-  Students are working hard on all the changes made to the show

.  Announcements
- Next Monthly Booster Club Meeting will be 11/15 at 7:00 pm

Adjournment
	- A motion was made by Marissa Groeneveld and seconded by Ellen Meinen to 	adjourn the meeting.  
	-Meeting was adjourned at 7:55 pm

